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Article abstract
Since the early 1970s Canada has been keenly interested in all aspects of
electronic language processing. The TAUM MÉTÉO project and the TERMWM
terminology bank are excellent examples of this interest. The Secretary of State
Department has now begun operational testing of two high-technology
translation tools, the LOGOS CAT software and the translator's work station
(TWS). The experiments so far have given rise to various technical evaluations
and to linguistic and ergonomie studies, particularly the establishment of a
typology of texts suitable for processing by computer. From now on the
Secretary of State Department will be working closely with the Logos firm and
the research centre that designed the TWS to improve the prototypes in the
light of needs and the translators' recommendations. Besides the two major
pilot projects described above, the Secretary of State Department has given all
its 800 translators sophisticated microcomputers and is now creating an
“electronic desk set”. It is also co-operating in the development of a
terminologist's work station called LATTER ( L'ATelier du TERminologue );
testing of the first prototype will begin in the summer of 1992. The long-term
goal of all these projects is to integrate into a single system the best translation
aids available on the market. Thus, without leaving his or her work station, the
translator of tomorrow will be able to communicate directly with the client,
consult all the necessary documentation sources and terminology data bases,
assign the translation of certain passages to a computer translation program,
and process the text using a desktop publication program if necessary. The
possibilities for processing natural languages are immense, and the Secretary
of State Department is making a sustained effort to remain in the forefront of
the technology.
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